Grounds Committee Minutes – November 5, 2015
1:00-2:00 pm C 126
	TOPIC / CATEGORY 

(Action/Information)
	PERSON
	KEY POINTS / NEXT STEPS [Action]

	In attendance:
	
	Keoni McHone, Nora Brodnicki, Joan Harrison-Buckley, Bruce Nelson, Aaron Ingersoll,  Loretta Mills, TJ McDonough, Tom Powell, ASG Student: TJ Holland

	Approve Oct 15 minutes
	Loretta
	Approved with corrections.

	Grounds Update
	Tom/ Aaron
	· Mowing equipment has been purchased, two mowers (90K and 30K).  Will soon get a pull behind blower.
· Of interest, it has been over 25 years since college personnel has mowed our campuses.

· The approved one full time grounds positon will be filled.  Timeline unknown.

· Contracted mowing will be done in December.


	Horticulture Bio-Swale project
	April Chastain
	April shared the bio-swale design, as well as documents from the Oregon City planning department regarding storm water and grading design standards.  Clackamas River Water Providers will be funding the project.  The HOR-224 Landscape Installation class will be installing the bio-swale, which is located between the Metro Compost Demo site and the parking spaces on Douglas Loop.  
Committee questions:

· Oregon City regulations come into play?  She explained that we did not need to meet the standards as we are not required to pull a permit from the city, but that Lloyd, Campus Services, felt it was important to incorporate the concepts for future possible compliance.  Campus services will require that curb stops be installed.
· How wide?  5’9” – 3’6”

· Timeline?  Prep work on Saturday Nov 14. Contractor to do work.  Planting on Monday Nov 16.  
· Need to go to CUDC? The concept was presented to CUDC by Renee Harber.  Ok’d.

· Who will maintain?  Aaron shared that the bio-swale at Barlow overflow lot gets very weedy and required hand weeding 3-4 times per year.  April did not know about maintenance.  It was shared that the lavender beds north of new bio-swale are responsibility of Horticulture.  April will inquire.
· Signage? Yes there will be.

· Curb stop cost? Estimated $500-600 for the 8 or 9 that will be needed.  Will be paid for as part of project.

· Storm water?  Will serve to capture water, but because of the size of the bio-swale may not capture all that comes during high volume events.  Better than what exists in the space now.

· Excavated gravel/soil?  It will need to be hauled off campus. Check with Tom or Aaron for possible local fill site.

Committee agreed that the bio-swale project should move forward.

	Debris pile road
	Keoni

	Keoni shared that the road around and near the plant material debris pile is used by the cross country for training.  The current large rock base is hard on their feet.  He is asking if smaller gravel could be used?
· Tom shared that the base might be built up enough so that smaller (3/4 minus) would not ‘disappear’.

· It would take about 70 yards (5-6 loads ~ $340 load delivered).  Clackamas Landscape Supply will spread.

· Athletics and Track & Field will fund.

· Tom suggested waiting until the debris pile is chipped.


	Other
	
	Plant list:
· Shared a plant list compiled by Bruce Nelson, Horticulture.   The list still needs shrubs, herbaceous perennials and ‘plants to avoid’ additions.   Horticulture department will adding more.  The current list will be sent to Grounds Committee members, and in turn plants to add will be sent to Loretta.  The completed list will be presented to Campus Services to aid Landscape Architects hired for the new bond construction projects.
Grounds Values document:

· Hardcopy distributed. 
· Do we need to review, possibly update?  Will email electronic copy to Committee Members.
· Keoni will visit with Bob Cochran, Campus Services, to convey importance of the Grounds Committee and Grounds Values document roles in campus development.
CUDC and Grounds Committee:

· The relationship between CUDC and Grounds Committee is unclear to the CCC campus community.  The College Council recharge committee presentation by CUDC depicted Grounds as a sub-committee.  
Motion put forth and agreed upon:  Grounds Committee members do not view the Grounds Committee as a sub-committee of the Campus Use & Development Committee.

· Grounds minutes and related documents will be posted on the new committee web page.

New committee members follow up:

· Bruce will contact Cynthia for a THOW representative

· Joan will contact Harmony and Wilsonville for representatives.



	Email lorettam@clackamas.edu  if you are unable to attend. 
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